
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Carclaze Newsletter  

Friday 6 November 2020 

 

Email:  emoseley@carclazesch. org  

head@carclazesch.org 

acolwill@carclazesch.org 

 

For mental health support: 

slenz-williams@carclazesch.org 

 

For safeguarding concerns: 

primarysafeguarding@carclazesch.org 

 

Telephone: 01726 74194 

Website: www.carclazesch.org 

Head Teacher: Mr Simon Pollard  

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

It has been a busy first week 
back. 

 

We have launched our "Remember, 
remember to read in November" 
campaign for the second year. The 
children had a wonderful time 
with author Maz Evans.  

 

Our challenge to you for the 
month is for the children to 
recreate the cover of their 
favourite book in any way they 
like. This can be re-enacting it 
themselves and taking a photo. It 
can be drawing / or painting their 
own cover. They could make a 3-D 
version in a box. The imagination 
can run wild. We will make a 
gallery of the entries on the 
school website. The closing date is 
Monday 30th November and there 
will be prizes.  

 

The school photographer will be 
back next Friday to take the 
remaining sibling pictures and 
catch any children missed this 
week. 

 

Thank you, everyone, for wearing 
masks at pick up and drop off. 
Remember, if you have any 
questions about whether you need 
to stay off please give us a call. 

 

Kind regards 

Simon Pollard 

Head Teacher 



Celebration Certificates  

Charlestown - A. Hume-Gurney 

(Friendship) and J.Orme-Thompson 

(Celebration).  C.Prynne (Friendship) and 

O.Derriman (Celebration)  

Polkerris - L.Perks (Friendship) and 

M.Newton (Celebration) 

Greenaway - E.Munn (Friendship) and 

K.Gray (Celebration)  

Harlyn Bay - F.O’Byrne (Friendship) and 

A.Gregory (Celebration) 

Bamaluz - I.Cockayne (Friendship) and 

A.Gittins (Celebration) 

Polzeath - H.Torr (Friendship) and 

P.Marques (Celebration).  Prefects - 

L.Sampson and H.Torr 

Hemmick -  F.Rutlidge (Celebration)   

Prefects - B.Gillard  

 

Diary Dates 2020 

Christmas Holidays - Friday 18              De-

cember (early finish) to Monday 4 Janu-

ary 21 

We will confirm early finish times for 

Christmas later this term.  

 Year 3, 4 and 6 Residential Trips 2021 - 

Dates to be confirmed. 

Pre Loved Book Sale 

Outside of the School Office - donations 

can be left in the pink bucket.  Many 

Thanks for your support! 

Hand Sanitiser 

We have plenty of hand sanitiser in 

school so we request that children 

do not bring their own. 

The most effective way to keep 

Covid-19 away is regularly 

handwashing with soap and water.  

The children are supervised 

washing their hands throughout the 

day. 





If you have COVID-19 symptoms or have received a positive test result 
Stay at home and begin to self-isolate for 10 days from when your symptoms start.  

 

Arrange to have a test for COVID-19 if you have not already had one. The result of 
the test will determine how long you must stay at home and self-isolate. 

Stay at home while you are waiting for a home test kit or a test site appointment. 

A positive test result means you must complete a 10-day isolation period. 

If your test is negative, you can stop self-isolating as long as you are well. 

If you do not have symptoms but have tested positive for COVID-19, stay at home 
and self-isolate for 10 days from the day the test was taken. If you develop symptoms 
after your test, restart your 10-day isolation period from the day the symptoms start. 

Stay as far away from other members of your household as possible, especially if 
they are clinically extremely vulnerable. Avoid using shared spaces such as kitchens 
and other living areas while others are present and take your meals back to your 
room to eat. 

 

You could be fined if you do not stay at home and self-isolate following a positive test 
result for COVID-19 and you are notified by NHS Test and Trace that you need to self
-isolate. 

 

If you live in the same household as someone with COVID-19 
Stay at home for 14 days. The 14-day period starts from the day the first person in 
your house developed symptoms or, if they do not have symptoms, from the day their 
test was taken. 

If you do not have symptoms of COVID-19 yourself you do not need a test. Only     
arrange a test if you develop COVID-19 symptoms. 

If you develop symptoms and your test result is positive, follow the same advice for 
people with COVID-19 to stay at home and self-isolate for 10 days from when your 
symptoms started, regardless of where you are in your 14-day period. 

You could be fined if you are identified as a contact of someone with COVID-19 and 
you are notified by NHS Test and Trace that you need to self-isolate and do not to 
stay at home and self-isolate. 

 

Tel: 01726 74194 web: www.carclazesch.org 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-stay-at-home-guidance/stay-at-home-guidance-for-households-with-possible-coronavirus-covid-19-infection#symptoms
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/testing-and-tracing/get-a-test-to-check-if-you-have-coronavirus/
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/guidance-on-shielding-and-protecting-extremely-vulnerable-persons-from-covid-19/guidance-on-shielding-and-protecting-extremely-vulnerable-persons-from-covid-19
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-stay-at-home-guidance/stay-at-home-guidance-for-households-with-possible-coronavirus-covid-19-infection#fined
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-stay-at-home-guidance/stay-at-home-guidance-for-households-with-possible-coronavirus-covid-19-infection#symptoms
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-stay-at-home-guidance/stay-at-home-guidance-for-households-with-possible-coronavirus-covid-19-infection#fined
http://www.carclazesch.org


Drop off / Pick up 

As you will be aware from previous letters we have 

staggered start and finish times in order to minimise the 

number of adults waiting in school and make it easier to 

maintain social distancing. 

Please arrive as close to your allocated time as possible.  

If you are early please can you wait in the car until the 

previous year group has cleared. 

 Children will leave at the time of the oldest sibling, 

unless you have given permission for children in Year 4 

upwards to walk home by themselves. 

 Children in Year 4 upwards need permission to walk 

home by themselves. 

 Please maintain social distance of 2 metres whilst 

waiting.  

 Masks must be worn when you are on school 

premises. 

 Please do not block access to stairs and paths while 

waiting. 

 Please follow arrows where they are in place. 

 Please leave the school grounds as quickly as possible 

once you have dropped off.   



 

WELCOME 

Welcome to the Friends of Carclaze page.  We are a group of  

parents and staff who do all we can to fundraise for the School.  

In the past we have bought a new stage, outside play equipment,      

funded a cinema trip for the whole school and much much more. 

If you would like to know more about what we do and how you 

can help, please see Alisa Shopland in the office or email         

Kerry.Friends@outlook.com for more information.  We are       

always looking for new parents with new ideas to help us. 

Our next meeting will be held on     

Wednesday 11th November at 7.30pm via 

Zoom.  We will be discussing the end of 

term events and cinema trip. 

We have registered with a few organisations which give a percentage of every sale to the 

School.  So please bear these in mind when  doing your Christmas or everyday shopping! 

They are as follows: 

https://www.stikins.co.uk/ quote Carclaze’s code 3583 - we get a return of 15% 

Amazon Smile - 0.5% of every sale 

https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/friendsofcarclaze/ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Upcoming fundraising events: 

 

Friday 11th December - Whole School Cinema Trip 

Friday 18th December - Break the Rules Day - 
more details to follow! 

https://www.stikins.co.uk/
https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/friendsofcarclaze/



